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Millennium House, Century Square,  
Princess Road, Pensilva, Liskeard,  
Cornwall, PL14 5NF. 

Telephone: 01579 363096   
Fax: 01579 362102    
Email: stiveparish@btconnect.com 

Minutes of a Meeting of the St Ive Parish Council 

Parks and Open Spaces Committee 

held at 11am on the 22nd June 2018 at Millennium House. 

 
1. Those Present: Cllrs Carr, Corney, P Haimes, Libby and Vaughan (Chair). Also 

Peter Dipper. 

 

2. Apologies: None, all present. 

 

3. Councillors Declarations of Interests: None. 

 

4. To Receive the Minutes of the last meeting: Agreed as an accurate record - 

Proposed by Cllr P Haimes, Seconded Cllr Libby - Unanimous. 

 

5. Matters arising therefrom: 

To receive updated information 

A. Weed Killer: There was a discussion about glyphosate being in all commercial 

weedkillers and Cornwall Council not spraying around schools. It was proposed by 

Cllr P Haimes seconded by Peter Dipper that roadside pavements in Pensilva be 

sprayed, except around the school. Agreed by 5 votes to 1. 

 

B. Road Salt Prices: Cllr Vaughan reported that Cornwall Council’s website says they 

will fill salt bins free, but only once. Cormac require payment. Both statement could 

be true. The Parish Clerk is pursuing this with Cornwall Council. Cllr Vaughan 

suggested that we need to buy sacks of salt to store, but the cemetery shed needs to be 

cleared first. 

 

C. Football Club Paint Offer: Cllr Vaughan reported, No reply received. 

 

D. Skate Board Park: Cllr Vaughan reported, No action. 

 

E. Right of Way, Goodmans Lane to Belmont Park: Cllr Vaughan reported, No 

action. 

 

E. Street Sweeping Schedule: Cllr Vaughan reported that Cormac are to sweep the 

roads of Pensilva. 
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F. Playdale Equipment Check: Cllr Vaughan reported, Nothing heard yet. 

 

6. Plan to sort Cemetery Shed: Cllr P Haimes proposed and Cllr Carr seconded that 

we buy materials to fix the shed to the value of about £127. Unanimously agreed. 

Cllr Corney proposed and Cllr P Haimes seconded that we scrap the metal chairs 

stored in the shed. Unanimously agreed. 

 

7. Winter Planning: Cllr Vaughan suggested that we buy salt bins; one for Church Hill 

and two for the newly tarmacked Millennium House car park. It was thought one bin 

might be sufficient for the car park footways. Cllr P Haimes proposed and Cllr Carr 

seconded that we buy two salt bins. 

 

8. Tree Surgery: Cllr Carr reported that the Millennium House neighbours bordering 

the West boundary hedge have all agreed to it being cut. The hedge needs to be 

reduced in height. Cllr P Haimes reminded that the cemetery trees need a qualified 

and insured tree surgeon to climb and trim trees piece by piece. Peter Dipper knows a 

contractor he has used. Cllr Corney reminded that all work should be delayed until 

birds had finished nesting. 

 

9. Any urgent business for this meeting. None. 

 

10.  Date of next Meeting – Friday, 27th July 2018 11am 

 

Meeting Closed 11:45 

 

Minutes taken by Cllr Corney 

 

 

Signed……………………………………………………………. 

 

 

Date………………………………………………………………. 


